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WHITTLE HALL JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB

                                                                              Founded 1998

Secretary/Chairman                        Treasurer

Dave Smith                                        Steve Pennington

47 Garston Crescent                          14 Station Road

Merseyside WA12 8NR                    Warrington WA5 3DS

Tel:  07702825706                             Tel:  01925 725001

13th July 2020

Good afternoon

Following on from the great news announced last week that Grassroots football can return, we are now awaiting guidance from the FA as to what changes are to take place.

Currently, we do not know what restrictions and/or limitations, if any, will apply although the implications are that we should start to prepare for a new season.

However, until further notice, our current training guidelines and practices in dealing with social distancing remain in place. On that basis training times will remain as they are at present with 1 session per team on the hub and a 2nd session on the Parish fields if required.

From the information the club has recently, the league has suggested that it will start as soon as permissible, possibly in September 2020 although, October 2020 or January 2021 have also been mentioned. We are getting regular updates and we are expecting more news in the next few days about a restart however in anticipation of a September start we need to start preparations now.

Firstly, we need all teams to have a list of players that have completed the club registration form. This then needs to be passed the Club via managers/admin. Any player who has not completed a club registration form will not be allowed to train or play any games. It is therefore important that these registration forms are completed and returned as quickly as possible if not yet done.

Once we have list of players, we can attach the players to the correct teams ready for the new season. Once this has been done, we must ensure that the players are correctly allocated on the FA’s Whole Game System and once this has been completed, we then request the league to confirm the registration to play. For any players who have been with the club or with another club for over 2 years, we will need new head and shoulders photograph’s you will appreciate with over 300 players, this will take time.

Please liaise with your team manager or admin on any of the above points. 

Subs are still £20.00 per month and payable from this month onwards and the registration fee of £20.00 is due by 1st September 2020. The club does have a policy that if subs are not paid for a 3-month period then we can suspend the registration. We would only do this as a matter of last resort however should anyone find themselves in difficulty, please contact the club further to see if we can possibly help.

Like most seasons, this is a particularly busy period for the club but more so this year in line with the current situation and we would appreciate all the help we get in getting ready to start the new season.

On behalf of Whittle Hall JFC, I would like to thank everyone for their patience and continued support over the last 4 months and in moving forward to a brand new and exciting season, whenever that may be.

Dave Smith

Chair/Secretary

WHJFC
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